WINTERBOURNE PARISH COUNCIL

FINANCE & GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE

15 June 2020
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	Following government recommendations regarding COVID-19 this meeting was held remotely. 

In attendance: Cllrs. Jones, Dyer, Jenkins and Collins. Member of the public Venish Bansal-Ray.
Apologies for absence – None
Declaration of Interest Under the Localism Act 2011: Cllrs Jones and Labuschagne,

South Gloucestershire Councillors. Cllr. Brain, member of Winterbourne 

Cricket Club.
8.06/20 – Minutes of the Meeting held on the 18 May 2020 and the Clerk’s Report 

The minutes were approved and will be signed when normal meetings resume. All the items on the Clerk’s report were noted.
Matters Arising

South Glos has confirmed they do own the wooden gate at the entrance to Monks Pool. They are going to try and make it more secure. If that doesn’t work they will look at other options.

The pond contractor has liaised with South Glos and it has been agreed that work should start on the 22nd not the 15th June. This is to accommodate slower responses from agencies owing to ‘working from home’ in line with mitigating spread of Covid-19. The proposed length of time for completion of the works was questioned and it was agreed that councillors will monitor the work being done.
 

The Small Business Grant was applied for in May but hasn’t been received. Clerk has contacted South Glos to try and ascertain why. 
It was previously agreed our tenants could suspend their rental payments to the Parish Council during the pandemic as they have been closed. Members confirmed for this to continue subject to them not resuming trading. This is to be reviewed monthly. 
Following the withdrawal of the first planning application to remove some small trees by Frenchay Village Hall and crown lift others, a revised application has been submitted. This has given a more detailed description of the works required.   

An application has been submitted to the Cambridge Building Society to move the saver account to a 1 year fixed Saver with an interest rate of 0.85%.

Revised plans have been received from South Glos in respect of the proposed double yellow lines at Hambrook. They allow for double yellow lines along the side of the small common towards the Bristol Road, and for the advisory white lines on the other side of the road to be replaced by double yellows. Cllr Hemmings thanked Cllr Jones for his help with this and it will now go to public consultation. 

Cllr Brain asked if South Glos could be contacted regarding the resurfacing of the car park at Hambrook. A previously planned meeting had to be postponed due to the Coronavirus. Clerk will contact them to see if they have resumed site meetings and Cllr Jones will also investigate. 

South Glos has been contacted regarding the issue raised last month of horses using part of the Frome Valley Walkway which goes from the Dingle to Mill Road. They have advised they are not aware of a gate ever being there and this would be the landowner’s responsibility. If there is evidence of the path being churned up by horses they will do some further investigation. Cllr Jenkins will monitor this. He is also concerned at the number of cyclists who use the path, and has observed there is no signage to deter them. Cllr Dyer commented that cyclists using footpaths is very much an ongoing problem.    

Julian Wilson from the Huntercombe group has been contacted regarding the car park at Frenchay. He is going to chase up their solicitor and Cllr Kembery has emailed him to try and arrange a date for a meeting. Our solicitor has advised the best way forward would probably be to have this done under licence not a lease. 

Frenchay members would like to request an extra bin be sited on the Common next to the BBQ area. There has been a big increase in the use of the Common and this would be an obvious place for an extra bin. This was agreed and Clerk will order one.
A resident on the Bristol Road whose property backs onto the river and Willow Rank has had incidents of people going through their garden as they have walked along the river and not been able to get out through Willow Rank. There is some fencing along there for safety reasons as the river level can rise very quickly becoming dangerous. It was suggested that there could be some signage along there and Cllr Jones will contact Prow. 
Councillors Bowles, Kembery and Climmer surveyed the Recreation Field and noted the remarks made on the recent inspection report. It was proposed to re paint the pink metal surfaces surrounding the MUGA court and a couple of metal panels that need green paint and a slight repair to a bent area. Repaint the basketball backs as graffiti on them. Replace the matted areas around the play equipment, paint and replace missing rubbers etc rather than replace exercise equipment which is essentially still sound and fit for purpose. Near the tennis courts there are 4 holes in the grass which look like a piece of equipment has stood which could present a risk if someone walks or jogs into them – they need filling with soil and grass seeding. The perimeters of the rec need strimming and the grassed area by the skateboard park cutting. A section of this grassed area should be levelled and surfaced with something suitable and a table bench and outdoor table tennis table positioned as previously suggested at F & GP meetings. The surrounding paths are generally okay, just one area behind the tennis court needs surface levelling. There is possibly also the need for an extra bin.  

Our handyman is hoping to make a start on this next week. Prices for a picnic bench made from recycled material start from around £350 plus vat and postage and it was agreed to order this to be paid for from CIL money. 

It appears we will be able to get the damaged section of the space net in the Greenfield Park repaired without replacing the whole thing and we are trying to secure a contractor to carry out the work.  

09.06/20 – Grant requests

The following grants were recommended:
Salem Methodist Church - £325 

WSA, grant 3 for 2019/20 - £3455.64. The amount is to be definitely confirmed before the Council meeting as there are a few discrepancies regarding some of the items claimed for. 

10.06/20 – Request from Winterbourne Environmental Group to offer support to our local Nature Reserves
The WEG has expressed an interest in helping to promote the local nature reserves in our area. It was agreed that their support would be beneficial and it is always good to see local enthusiasm, however any work undertaken would need to benefit the whole Parish. A great deal of work was done by Frank Smith in the reserves and any work  carried out needs to be managed and in keeping with the history of that and his detailed planting. There are a couple of volunteers who have worked in the reserves for many years and it would be worthwhile for WEG to speak to them. It was agreed the Parish Council would want to see further details of what is planned before it is put into action.   
11.06/20 – Request from local resident to establish community planters  
A local resident has requested if it would be possible to set up project to install some community planters around Winterbourne. Members are keen to encourage local involvement but are not sure planters on Flaxpits Lane which is a school route would be a good idea. Also it was noted that most of the shops there own the pavement and not South Glos.  Clerk will respond to ask for further information.

12.06/20 – Reports from Task Groups

Frenchay Common and Tuckett Field
Cllr Watkins raised several issues regarding the land transfer at Frenchay. The Parish Council is still waiting for clarification from the solicitor regarding the land transfer and confirmation regarding liability of the surrounding walls. Clerk will continue to chase.

Regarding the snagging list for Certificate A to be issued, Cllr Kembery sent an email to  Andrea Young last week and is waiting for a reply. 

Clerk has emailed Redrow regarding various outstanding 106 items. These include:

· Poor restoration of pond, liner has holes in it

· Water trough in allotment not working

· Walls which were highlighted as dangerous 5 years have still not been repaired, including by the ‘Black Door’ 
· The grassed soil on either side of the poor quality surfacing on Lime Tree 
Avenue is undulating and not fit for purpose. 
The planning application for the removal of the small trees by the Village Hall has been resubmitted. If this is approved and the trees and stumps removed it will give a clearer picture of the work needed to rebuild the wall and the previous quotes can then be revisited.   
Winterbourne to include the Recreation Field, Duck Pond and Allotments 
Nothing to report
The Dingle and Winterbourne Down 

Cllr Dyer advised he has removed 2 trees from the river towards Bury Hill which has helped the flow of the water.
Hambrook and Whiteshill

Cllr Hemmings advised the verges around Moorend and Bury Hill need cutting back. Clerk will contact South Gloucestershire Council

Greenfield Centre
Thought is being given to what measures will need to be put in place before the Centre reopens. Risk Assessments are being drawn up. Cllr Bowles reminded that the Parish Council has a duty of care to its staff, in particular our cleaner, to ensure that they are working in a safe environment.
13.06/20 – A.O.B.
Venish, a member of the public who was present at the meeting, thanked everyone for being able to attend. 
The cows are back in Tuckett Field.
A repair done to the tractor for the grass cutter at Hambrook has failed due to a poor quality replacement part and Cllr Dyer is arranging for this to be rectified.
Cllr Hemmings advised the year end accounts should be circulated shortly ready for approval in the next Council meeting. 
. 
Meeting concluded 8.38pm 
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